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Date: March 16, 2023                
For ACTION _X___  

For INFORMATION _X___ 
Board Agenda: Yes ___X_  

No ____ 
 

FROM: Dr. Alicia Hart, PMP, Chief of Facilities and Operations 
 
THROUGH:  Melanie Kay-Wyatt, Ed.D., Interim Superintendent of Schools 
 
TO: The Honorable Meagan L. Alderton, Chair, and 

Members of the Alexandria City School Board 
 
TOPIC:  Proposed Weapons Abatement Pilot Program, Final Update 
 
ACPS 2025 STRATEGIC PLAN GOAL:  
Goal 4: Strategic Resource Allocation 
Goal 5: Family and Community Engagement 
 
SY 2022-2023 FOCUS AREA:  
Strategic Plan Implementation 
 
FY 2023 BUDGET PRIORITY:  
Safety and Security Upgrades 
 
SUMMARY: 
Over the last month, the following has been completed regarding the proposed weapons 
abatement pilot program: 

• Weapons Screening Engagement Survey: The survey opened on February 24, 2023 and 
closed on March 8, 2023.  The survey yielded 4,374 responses from the following 
groups: 

o Students: 1,181 
o Staff: 609 
o Family/Guardian of a Student: 2,295 
o Community Member: 289 

• Site Visits: The Chief of Facilities and Operations, the Office of Safety and Security 
Services leadership and school administrators completed site visits with one vendor to 
determine the best location(s) to install equipment.   

o The goal of these site visits was to have the logistical plan solidified in the case 
School Board approval is received to proceed with pilot program 

 
Next Steps 

• Formally request School Board approval for Weapons Abatement Pilot Program at 
March 16, 2023 School Board meeting 
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• If approval received, proceed with procuring equipment 

• While awaiting arrival of equipment, train school administration, SSO’s and SROs on 
process 

• Upon arrival of equipment, install at pilot locations (ACHS-KS, ACHS-MH, FCH and GW) 

• Launch pilot program 
 
BACKGROUND: 
On Thursday, February 2, 2023, the Department of Facilities and Operations, Office of Safety 
and Security Services, shared a proposed plan to pilot a weapons abatement program within 
the division.  This proposal was shared as a strategy to reduce actual/potential of weapons 
from entering ACPS facilities.  

On Thursday, February 16, 2023, the Department of Facilities and Operations, Office of Safety 
and Security Services, shared an update related to the proposed weapons abatement pilot 
program. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
The Interim Superintendent recommends that the School Board review survey results, the final 
update on the proposed weapons abatement pilot program and approve the weapons 
abatement pilot program for implementation.  
 
IMPACT:  
N/A 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Presentation 
2. Survey Insights 

 
REFERENCES: 
N/A 
 
CONTACT:   
Dr. Alicia Hart, alicia.hart@acps.k12.va.us 
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